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‘Our Aim is
Progress’

11*" of November

10:45 am @
Contact:
(08) 9637 0300 War Memorial Park Tammin
shire@tammin.wa.gov.au

www.tammin.wa.gov.au

Remembrance Day

The 11" Hour of the 11" Day of the 11" Month signifies the end of
World War One in 1918 with the signing of the Armistice.
This day remembers all who have died in the line of duty.

TODAY, EVERYDAY
& ALWAYS
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Open to all children in the Central Wheatbelt electorate
aged between 6 and 11 years.

Entry form online at www.miadavies.com.au
or from the electorate office.

e  Entries close Friday 30th October, return via post,
email or in person!
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Mia DAVIES wvi.a Member for Central Wheatbelt

MERREDIN ELECTORATE OFFICE NORTHAM ELECTORATE OFFICE
0ld Town Hall, Mitchell Street Boulevard Shopping Centre, Fitzgerald Street
Phone 9041 1702 Phone 9622 2871 POST PO Box 92 Northam

EMAIL mia.davies@mp.wa.gov.au




October has been Breast Cancer Awareness Month. Breast
ancer is the most diagnosed cancer in Wheatbelt women.

Most of us know somebody who has gone through or is going
hrough it.

Being breast aware and knowing what to look for could help
ind breast cancer early, which increases the chance of
successful treatment.

Get to know your

BREASTS

and what’s

normal

for you

N —»

For support and information on cancer and cancer-related
issues, speak to a Cancer Council nurse on 13 11 20.
Calls are confidential and available statewide
Monday to Friday during business hours.

Partner:

ﬁ; Government of Western Australia
Department of Health
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~ MERRY CHRISTMAS
AND HAPPY NEW YEAR |

Adninisteation @/%ce W Flowis

The Shire of Tammins COUHCI|I(JIS and
Staff wish to advise the followmg
Administration Office t:admg hours
over the Christmas and r\@\\ Year
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FRIDAY 25 DECEMBER 2020 --PUBLIC HOLIDAY
MONDAY 28 DECEMBER=2098= PUBLIC HOLIDAY %
TUESDAY 29 DECEMBER 2090 - :CL OSED
/ WEDNESDAY 30 DECEMBER9020 - CLOSED
— THURSDAY 31 DECEMBER 2020 - CLOSED
~FRIDAY 1 JANUARY 2020 - PUBLIC HOLIDAY {\(,
MONDAY 4 JANUARY 2020 - OPEN >
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RATES INSTALMENT NOTICE

\

Just a reminder that the second rates instalment is due on the 11th
November 2020.

If you have any enquiries please contact
Sam Pimlott on 9637 0300

Email: rates@tammin.wa.gov.au
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North Metropolitan Health Service

WA's only accredited, screening service
/’_\

When did you last have a FREE
breast screening mammogram?

Once is not enough
It is important for women 40 years or over to have a
FREE breast screening mammogram at least every two years.
Early detection is your best protection.

BreastScreen WA’s mobile will be at:
Wyalkatchem District Hospital
Honour Avenue (opposite aged care home)

1 - 3 December 2020

(Dates may be subject to change)

For an appointment BreastScreen
book online or phone 13 20 50 ... FHRNAN

www.breastscreen.health.wa.gov.au
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On Monday 19th October 115 Seniors flocked to Tammin for the Annual
Seniors Luncheon. Guests travelled from Bruce Rock, Kellerberrin,
Cunderdin, Dowerin, Merredin, Goomalling, Wyalkatchem and of course

Tammin.
Guests were treated on arrival to a fabulous morning tea supplied by the @
“ Tammin Senior Citizens and enjoyed with a cup of tea or coffee.

Dizzy Miss Lizzy, a two piece band from Perth did not fail to entertain
with their amazing musical talents. The great beats continued through-
out the luncheon and many people were moved to their feet for a dance.

The Tammin Seniors ran a very successful raffle with great prizes and a

quiz to keep everyone’s minds sharp. . "
The Senior Citizens also used the Luncheon as an opportunity to honour
Joan Button as a Life Member of the club after years of dedicated ser-

vice to the Tammin Senior Citizens.

-~

The Tammin Primary School students from year 6 attended to give a
helping hand as the wait staff for a beautiful 2 course meal produced by , ‘
our dedicated and talented Shire President, Michael Greenwood. v

Thank you to Lotterywest for their continued support of the Tammlnv
Shire Council functions and events program that allows us to provide the o o
local and surrounding community with social and entertaining

opportunities. e

1
We look forward to seeing everyone in 2021 for another concert and ,,ﬂ,,f
luncheon.
,” 3
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Government of Western Australia

F' ] . WA Country Health Service

Cun_dérdin Health Centre
Update October 2020

As the Covid-19 pandemic continues we are lucky to have no community transmission in WA. We
ask people to be patient as we continue to have the main entrance door locked and visitors to the
Centre are asked to use the bell and intercom system for health screening

prior to entering the building.

The Cunderdin Medical Practice has now

relocated to join us at the Health Centre so many peo-

ple will now be visiting the building for the first time.

A reminder that the Covid-19 Virus is still of concern and social distancing, hand washing and
staying home if you have a cold or flu are all very important.

Healthy Eating Activity and Lifestyle
(HEAL) Program

This program offers a 2 hour group session
each week for 8 weeks during which there is 1
hour of gentle exercise and 1 hour of lifestyle
education.

The program can help you to manage your
weight, diabetes, heart disease or high blood
pressure. This group will re-commence later in
the year. Please phone 9635 2222 to register
your interest.

Exercise Group

A falls prevention exercise group meets at the
Health Centre each Friday. There is also a
group held in Tammin and soon to be one
started in Meckering. Exercises to strengthen
muscles, increase fitness and improve balance
are followed by morning tea and a friendly get
together. All equipment is cleaned thoroughly
between clients and hand hygiene and social
distancing are adhered to. For further
information please phone 9635 2222.

Meals On Wheels

Meals are continued to be provided to the cli-
ents deemed eligible by “My Aged Care”. For
further information please call 9635 2222.

Local Health Advisory Group

Your Local Health Advisory Group (LHAG) is
comprised of the following members. You are
welcome to contact these members with ideas
for improving our Health Centre or issues you
have encountered. They can also pass on
information from you to the Health Centre Man-
ager.

Dianne Kelly - 0429 910 342
Bernie Daly - 0488 079 334
Debra Jenzen - 0409 362 047
Pam Teakle - 0417 175 108
Tracey Irving - 0400 248 369
Tania Daniels - 0428 741 900

Wednesday Activity Group (WAGS)

WAGS seniors group continues to meet at the
Health Centre every Wednesday morning for a
game of scrabble and morning tea. If you are in-
terested in joining in please phone 9635 2222
for further information. Due to Covid awareness
we are capping the number of attendees to 12
per session. Hand hygiene and equipment
cleaning are carried out.




Service

How to Book

When

Emergency Department

Phone: 9635 2222 or Present to the front

24 hours/day

Outpatient — Booked

Phone: 9635 2222

24 hours/day

betes risk, stroke risk,

Screening visits to your
group or business for dia-

Phone: 9635 2222

8am to 8pm

Monday to Friday

Physiotherapy Dean

Phone: 0472 756 323

Tuesdays and

Physiotherapist Public

Avon and Central Primary Health
Phone: 9690 1320

Once per fortnight

Occupational Therapist

Avon and Central Primary Health

Once per fortnight

Speech Therapy

Avon and Central Primary Health
Phone: 9690 1320

Every Second
Thursday

Diabetic Educator

Wheatbelt Health Network Phone: 9621 4444

Every 2 months

Dietitian Wheatbelt Health Network Phone: 9621 4444 Every 2 months
Dietitian Avon and Central Primary Health When required
Podiatry (Private) Lane Sanderson Phone 9635 2222 Every 4 weeks
Podiatry (Public) Avon and Central Primary Health If required
Mental Health Telehealth or visits
Child Health — Donna ; Tuesday and
Jasper Phone: 96352216 or 9635 2222 Wednesday
School Nurse — Donna Phone: 96352216 or 9635 2222 Thursdays
Remedial Massage :
Therapy Maria Matres 0497 068 204 Mondays
Optometrist Phone: 9635 2222 Not specified

Commonwealth Home
Support services (This
was HACC)

Initial referrals — My Aged Care
1800 200 422
Cunderdin Health Centre — 9635 2222
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BE HAPAY DAYI

JOIN US FOR GAMES, ENTERTAINMENT, RAFFLE &
CUNDERDIN HEALTH CENTRE SERVICES CHECKS,

MORNING TEA AND LUNCHEON

MONDAY 9TH OF NOVEMBER -

STARTS AT 9.30AM TO 2PM
CUNDERDIN SPORT & RECREATION
CENTRE "

RSVP TO ATTEND
SHIRE OF CUNDERDIN ON 9635 2700 OR

SHIRE OF TAMMIN ON 9637 0300
RAFFLE

TICKETS

i_‘- ' FREE BUS TRANSPORT FROM MECKERING & TAMMIN
1 I
EME BOOK YOUR SEAT NOW! BUS LEAVES AT 9AM

5 g MECKERING - PH 9635 2700 & TAMMIN - PH 9637 0300




October 2020 Works Report

The Shire of Tammin has completed the shoulder maintenance work of our sealed
roads, we are currently starting the preparation work for the reconstruction of some
sections of roads such as Bungulla North Rd on a 3km section, Yorkrakine Rd
opposite the golf course and Tammin South adding another kilometre to the section
completed last year.

Gardens and reserves within town are kept well maintained, thanks to David M. for
the good work.

Unfortunately due to the low rainfall this year, our small dam is only at 15% capacity
and the second dam is dry, we will try to save water as much as possible for the
oval and keep it as green as possible.

Main Roads have finished the drainage work in front of the office. This will help the
water run off the road.

New signage is being installed at the new path near the railway station, to warn
pedestrians of the heavy vehicle traffic crossing the path. Please proceed with
caution when crossing the CBH area to get access to the train station on the
Northern side of the railway.

Take care and stay safe.

If you have any road or maintenance related issues
Please contact Fabian via email on
works@tammin.wa.gov.au
Fabian Houbrechts

Manager of Works and Services
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WESTERN AUSTRALIAN
RURAL HEALTH

AWARDS

Visit the Rural Health West website to submit a nomination

www.ruralhealthwest.com.au/awards

Building Healthy Country Procedural GP/District Medical
Communities Officer of the Year

Clinical Leadership Rising Star
GP of the Year Rural Nurse/Midwife of the Year
Metropolitan-based Bush Champion Rural Researcher or Educator

People’s Choice Specialist of the Year (non-GP)
Nominations close 30 November 2020

HEALTH
WEST

Rural Health West Events Team ("m* Government of Western Australia I RURAL

T 6389 4500 | WA Country Health Service

E awards@ruralhealthwest.com.au




Follow us on
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Government of Western Australia { o I

Department of Transport )

facebook

Shire of Tammin

wishes to advise that all licensing Shire of Tammin
transactions are available
Monday to Friday Tammin Refuse Site
between The Tammin Refuse Site
9am & 4pm

opens every
Thursday and Saturday
from 9am - 1pm.
Don't forget to take along
your tip pass!
If you have lost or didn't
receive your pass, please let
us know by emailing

If you\have located a water leak please call 13 13 75.

Work request

Please fill out a work request form, you can request ) .
one from the Shire Administration office. admm@tammm-wa-gov-au

or come and see us at the
Administration Office.

THERE'S NO
PLACE FOR
DOMESTIC
VIOLENCE

NATIONAL SEXUAL ASSAULT, DOMESTIC
FAMILY VIOLENCE COUNSELLING SERVICE

Australian Government

Authorized by the Australian Gavernment, Canborra




IMPORTANT NOTICE TO ALL LAND
OWNERS AND OCCUPIERS WITHIN BURNING PE RIODS
THE SHIRE OF TAMMIN

Restricted Burning Period
15th October 2020 - 31st October 2020

PERMITS REQUIRED

FIREBREAK ORDER
2020/2021

Shire of Tammin

1 Donnan Street
PO Box 53
TAMMIN WA 6409

; Restricted Burning Period
Telephone: 9637 0300 15th February 2021 - 15th March 2021

Email: shire@tammin.wa.gov.au
Web: www.tammin.wa.gov.au

PERMITS REQUIRED

The above dates may change due to seasonal
fire conditions in which case the details of the

BUSHFIRE CONTROL OFFICERS
Chief BFCO David Thomson 0429 452 026
Deputy CBEFCO  Gavin Charlton 0429 331 085

Bush Fire CO Haydn Dixon 0428 381 027

Bush Fire CO Tim York 0427 737 113 For more information contact:

Bush Fire CO Simon Bell 0448 008 653

Bush Fire CO Brian Humphry 0439 995 692

Bush Fire CO  Ashley Mackin 0428 381 033 0448 008 653

Bush Fire CO Nick Caffell 0429 452 035

changes will be published locally and on

Council's website.

Community Emergency Services Manager

CALL 000 TO REPORT A FIRE!
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Shire of Tammin
Council Meeting Dates 2020

Pursuant to Regulation 12 of the Local Government (Administration) Regulations and Section
5.25(g) of the Local Government Act 1995, it is hereby notified for public information that
Ordinary Council Meetings will be held as per scheduled dates below, in the Council
Chambers, 1 Donnan Street, Tammin, at 5.00pm in 2020, with public question time being
held at the commencement of the meeting.

As such, the meeting dates will be:
e January — no council meeting

e 27 February 2020
e 26 March 2020

e 23 April 2020

e 28 May 2020

e 25 ]June 2020

e 23 July 2020

e 27 August 2020

e 24 September 2020
e 22 October 2020

e 25 November 2020
e 17 December 2020

Local Public Notice will be give to any changes to date, time and place.

Council encourages openness at its meetings and the public is welcome to attend any
meetings.

Items for consideration should be lodged at the Shire Office by 12 noon Wednesday, 8 days
before the meeting to allow inclusion in the Agenda and appropriate research to be
undertaken by all Councillors and Staff.

Neville Hale
Chief Executive Officer
23 October 2019




Know your Council

President : Michael Greenwood (2021) crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au
Deputy President:  Glenice Batchelor (2023) crbatchelor@tammin.wa.gov.au
Councillor : Tania Daniels (2021) crdaniels@tammin.wa.gov.au
Councillor: Nick Caffell (2021) crcaffell@tammin.wa.gov.au
Councillor: Tanya Nicholls (2023) crnicholls@tammin.wa.gov.au
Councillor: Charmaine Thomson (2023) crthmson@tammin.wa.gov.au

*Year in bracket denotes expiry of elected term.

Know your Staff

Chief Executive Officer: Neville Hale ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au
Manager of Finance & Administration: Morgan Ware sfo@tammin.wa,gov.au
Manager of Works & Services: Fabian Houbrechts works@tammin.wa.gov.au
Leading Hand: Pat McDermott Ih@tammin.wa.gov.au
Administration & Finance Officer: Keira Wirth admin@tammin.wa.gov.au
CDO/ Finance Officer: Sam Pimlott cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au
Building/EHO: Tim Jurmann tim@crowecertification.com
Community Emergency Services Simon Bell simon.bell@dfes.wa.gov.au
Manager

Other Staff/Services

Rangers (WA Contract Ranger Services)

Matt Sharpe 0459 678 154
Kylie Sparks 0497 148 154
wacontractrangerservices@hotmail.com
Town Planning

Natasha Jurmann

0473 557 285



crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
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crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
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